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5th February 2021 

Newsletter   St. Elizabethôs 

School 

 

Dear Parent/Guardians, 

 

Welcome to 2021! 
 
It was wonderful to see everyone return on Monday with their big smiles, new 
haircuts and wonderful stories of their summer adventures. It was great to see 
and feel the buzz of excitement in the corridors and learning spaces. It warmed 
my heart walking around the school and children oozing happiness and being 
so happy to be back. 
 
A BIG welcome to all our new Foundation students and their families. It was 
fantastic to see our new friends carrying their bags and settling into life at St 
Elizabethôs. Even though it looked a bit different with the staggered starts, it was 
still a memorable day, with lots of photos and a few tears (from our parents of 
course!!!) 
 
This year we have had some new families join our community. We welcome to 
our school Levi, Xavier, Paskal, Johnny and Tekken. It was very encouraging 
to see our children embrace and take under their wing the new members of our 
school. From all reports, our new friends are loving being a part of our 
community. 
 
We also welcome to our school returning and new staff members. Welcome 
back to Mrs Tania Ladson who is returning from parental leave. You  have been 
missed and there were some very excited students and staff to see you again. 
Tania will be teaching Visual Arts this year and we cannot wait to see the 
amazing creations and art pieces that will come from the art room. 
 
This year we welcome Mr Luke Farrelly as our new Deputy Principal, who will 
lead the school in Learning and Teaching as well as oversee our Learning 
Diversity students. He has already settled in well, taking on many jobs and 
responsibilities with a calm, professional approach. 
 
We also welcome Miss Eliza Hansen who will be running the Tutor program 
funded by the government for 2021 to support students who may have missed 
some key learning during our remote learning period last year. This program 
will be on Tuesday and Fridays.  
 
I know that like the children, staff and myself, you will make all of the new 
members of our community feel welcome. 
 
Welcome back to all our staff and a BIG thank you to all our staff who helped 
make the beginning of the school year start so smoothly. Our two testing days 
enabled our staff to meet each child before the first day and have some quality 
time together, building a solid relationship and helping each child to settle into 
the classroom. 
 
This year I look forward to seeing our Year 6 students thrive in their leadership roles and be great role models 
for our school community, bringing our school vision to life. I hope that they will have many opportunities to 
grow and show their leadership skills, guiding all in our school. Our leaders will receive their school leadership 
badges at our Opening School Mass, which will be held next Friday. 
 

Term 1 Dates 
 

February 
11th   Yr 5/6 Summer Sports  
16th    Shrove Tuesday 
          Goal setting interviews from 
           3.30-8pm 
          Book Fair in the Nook 
17th   Ash Wednesday 
          Book Fair in the Nook 
18th   Goal setting interviews from    
          3.30-6pm 
          Book Fair in the Nook 
19th   School Photos 
22nd   Yr 5/6 Camp 
23rd    Yr 5/6 Camp 
24th    Yr 5/6 Camp 
 

March 
2nd     Parish Education Board @ 7pm 
3rd      Yr 3/4 Reconciliation &  
           Eucharist Family evening   
           6.30pm 
4th      Yr 5/6 students Summer Sports 
8th         Labour Day Public Holiday  
           (no school) 
10th    Cyber safety Parent  
           Information evening 7.30pm 
11th    Yr 5/6 Summer Sports 
16th    Foundation Prayer in Pajamas  
           6.30pm 
17th    {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
18th    Yr 5/6 Summer Sports Finals 
22nd   Harmony Day  
23rd    Foundation Prayer morning 
           6pm Yr 3 Reconciliation 
           7.30pm Yr 4 Reconciliation 
25th    Feast of the Annunciation 
30th    Parish Education Board AGM    
           7pm 
    

April 
2nd          Last day Term 1 
3rd        Good Friday 
4th        Easter Sunday 
 

 
 



 

 
 
COVID 
Thank you to our school community for your continued support and understanding in helping us manage our 
requirements to be COVID safe. 
 
Currently due to the positive case in our area the following protocols are in place: 

¶ Parents are unable to enter classrooms. Children will need to enter classrooms on their own. 

¶ The only time a parent may enter a classroom is if their child is distressed or upset but they can 
only do this if they are wearing a mask 

¶ Parents are allowed onsite on the school grounds, but MUST social distance. If you cannot social 
distance a mask MUST be worn 

¶ If parents need to access the office, they MUST wear a mask and adhere to the 4 person limit in the 
office 

¶ The uniform shop will still be able to be accessed on Friday by parents, but parents MUST wear a 
mask and wait in the office area until they are called in. 

¶ It is strongly recommended that parents order uniforms over the phone by Thursday 4pm so they 
can be processed 

¶ Staff MUST wear a face mask when indoors when they are NOT in the act of teaching 

¶ Students are hand washing/sanitising regularly 

¶ Surfaces in classrooms being cleaned on a regular basis 

¶ Parents are unable to attend assemblies or masses 

As this positive case has been in our local area, it is important that all families check whether they have 
attended the exposure sites during the time frame. 

Exposure sites and COVID-19 Testing 
A list of exposure sites has been published on the DHHS website: 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/case-locations-and-outbreaks-covid-19 
 
DHHS ask that anyone who has visited these Tier 1 exposure sites during these times must 
immediately isolate, get a coronavirus (COVID-19) test, and remain isolated for 14 days. 
 
If you and your family have visited one of these sites, you MUST follow the directives of DHHS. 
 
As a school we MUST be notified of this so we can ensure the safety of all our community. 
Please email principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au to notify if you've been tested and then also 
once you've received your result. 
 
If you and your family need to self-isolate, please let us know so we can support your child in their 
learning while they are in isolation. 

Dismissal of school 
In the afternoon we will have both school gates open to reduce congestion when leaving the school to 
ensure we are social distancing. I strongly encourage adults to wear face masks even outdoors when 
we are leaving the school to ensure we are being proactive. 

Once again thank you for your support and understanding. Your cooperation was greatly appreciated. 

Sensory Garden 
Over the holidays CM Landscapes have been busy creating our long awaited Sensory Garden. The CM team 
after consulting with our students on what they would like in the garden, have designed and bought to life an 
amazing space. There will be lots of tactile components that will engage our students for hours and bring out 
their creativity. The CM team aim to have the garden ready by Monday. We canôt wait! 
 
School Photos 
This term we will be having school photos and they will be held on Friday 19th February.  
 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/case-locations-and-outbreaks-covid-19
mailto:principal@sedandenongnth.catholic.edu.au


 

 
We understand that school photos were taken late last year, however we think it is an important time to 

capture the memories of your childôs new class. As well as working within the reality of COVID and the 

potential that we may not be able to have school photographers on site if our Government and Catholic 

Education operating guidelines were to change in the future. 

 

Students will need to wear their summer school uniform.  

 
Which consists of the following: 
¶ Short/long sleeved polo 
¶ Shorts/tracksuit pants 
¶ Summer dress  
¶ Jacket/windcheater 
¶ White socks (ankle/crew, no logos visible) 
¶ Black leather school shoes 

 

Your child will bring home today an order form which is labelled with their name. There are also a number of 
sibling envelopes for ordering available at the office if you require one. The photographer has requested that 
sibling order forms are kept separate to avoid any confusion.  
 

Orders can be made using the envelope provided or online through the www.schoolphotographer.com.au 
website. Cash, credit or money order payments are accepted but please note the company will not accept 
cheques. All envelopes are to be returned prior to or on the day to your childôs classroom teacher.  
 
Communication 
Emails 
Email is a wonderful tool of communication that we encourage our families to use when contacting staff in 
regards to any concerns or questions parents may have. 
 
Staff are vigilant in checking and responding to emails, between their teaching duties and personal 
commitments between the hours of 8am-6pm. Staff endeavour to respond to emails within a 48 hour period. 
If the matter is of an urgent nature, we recommend that you ring the school to make an appointment to speak 
to the teacher personally. 
 
Flexischools App 
Members of our school community are invited to download our Smart Phone App 
FLEXISCHOOLS.  
The App contains many handy features and is being used as another form of 
communication between school and home ï it is a portal for notifying absences, 
extended leave, medication forms, newsletters, notices and messages relevant to 
members of our school community.   
You can find instructions on how to download Flexischools on our school website 
under óInformationô. 
 

 
Operoo (formerly known as Caremonkey) 

 
Operoo is the secure online platform that St Elizabeth's uses to obtain 
important information and permission on each of our students that is 
required when attending an excursion.  

 

It is important that each time parents receive an email or notification from Operoo that they attend to it as 
soon as possible to ensure that their child does not miss out on an important learning experience. We ask 
that each time parents are requested to sign a permission form, that they quickly check that ALL details 
on their childôs profile is up to date and correct.  
 

 
 

http://www.schoolphotographer.com.au/


 

 
ALL families are required to update/check that the following details are up to date:   
 

¶ Parent contact details  (must list both parents, where appropriate) 
¶ Emergency contact details (must list two emergency contacts) 
¶ Medical conditions   
¶ Asthma, anaphylaxis or allergic reaction plans are current and uploaded onto childôs profile as an 

attachment  
 
Uniform 
It is important that all children wear the correct school uniform. As I express to the children regularly, our 
uniform signifies who we are and that we should take pride when wearing it, so wearing the correct uniform 
is important. 
 
Children are required to wear the following: 
 
Summer Uniform 
  
Boys 
¶ royal blue monogrammed polo shirt (long or short 

sleeved 

¶ maroon monogrammed track pants 

¶ maroon monogrammed shorts 

¶ white non-branded socks 

¶ maroon monogrammed windcheater or jacket 

¶ school hat 

 

Girls 
¶ school dress (optional) 

¶ royal blue monogrammed polo shirt (long or short 
sleeved) 

¶ maroon monogrammed track pants 

¶ maroon monogrammed shorts 

¶ white non-branded socks 

¶ maroon monogrammed windcheater or jacket 

¶ school hat 

 
Footwear 

Black leather school shoes - these maybe T-bar, buckle shoes, formal dress style shoe, black runner school shoe or black 
leather boots cut low to the level of the ankle bone. 

 
Students are NOT permitted to wear black runners that have white or any other colour on them as their school shoes. 

 
School Bags 
Monogrammed school bag is compulsory. 
 
Sports Uniform 
Boys 
¶ school house colour top (Year 5/6s may wear their 

inter school sport top) 

¶ maroon monogrammed shorts or maroon 
monogrammed track pants 

¶ white non-branded socks 

¶ school hat in Terms 1 & 4 

 

 

Girls 
¶ school house colour top (Year 5/6s may wear their 

inter school sport top) 

¶ maroon monogrammed shorts or maroon 
monogrammed track pants 

¶ white non-branded socks 

¶ school hat in Terms 1 & 4 

 

Footwear 

Runners for PE may be any colour shoe. 
 

 
Thank you for your support and vigilance with ensuring your child is wearing the correct uniform. 
If at any time parents have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact myself or Luke Farrelly, our Deputy 
Principal. Our door is always open. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Christina Ferguson 
Principal 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

Principal Christina Ferguson 
Deputy Principal Luke Farrelly 
  
Foundation K Beck Kealy 
Foundation Z Hollie Zacharissen and Louisa Chalk 
  
1/2C Jessica Connolly 
1/2E Gayanji Egan and Cecile Claxton 
1/2M RoseAnn Melenhorst and Lorraine Walker 
  
3/4B Georgia Batt 
3/4D Kelly Donald and Christina Paone 
3/4G Eliza Groves 
  
5/6B Donna Burke and Dean Andrew 
5/6C Sherika Coelho 
5/6P Maria Popowycz 
  
Literacy Intervention Marija Diosi 
Numeracy Intervention Lyn Dennett 
Tutor Program Support Eliza Hansen 
  
P.E Dean Andrew 
Chinese Kelly Chen 
Visual Arts Tania Ladson 
Performing Arts Sioban Collett 
  
Learning Support Officers Anne Bunter 

Giulia Caia 
Danny Camp 
Jenny Fenton 
Sue Hatley-Smith 
Kelli Jacobs  
Sarah Mara 

  
Administration Lisa Gray 
  
Bursar (Finance) Kelli Jacobs 
  
Community Liasion and ICT Trixie Martin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 St Elizabethõs Staff 



 

 
 

Dear Families and Friends, 
 
A very warm welcome to 2021. May this year bring you special moments of 
peace and happiness and that you stay safe and healthy.  

 
It was so lovely to see all the children and family members during this week, 
there is certainly a positive energy in the air. 

 
 
Dear Lord, 
Use my eyes to see new friends.  
Open my ears to hear my teacher.  
Open my mind to learn new things.       

  
Let my heart remember that you are near when I am afraid.  
Help me to love others like you do. 
I want to shine your light so bright in my school.  
 

Important religious events that we will be celebrating in 2021: 

EVENT DATE TIME 

Opening of school year Mass (inc. Commissioning of Staff) Friday 12th February 11:50am 

Burning of Palms Tuesday 16th February 10:30am 

  
Ash Wednesday Mass 

Wednesday 17th February 11:50am 

Reconciliation and Eucharist Information Evening Wednesday 3rd March 6:30pm 

Reconciliation Commitment Mass Sunday 14th March 
Year 3/4 candidates to attend 

10:30am 

 
Foundation Prayers in Pyjamas    

Tuesday 16th March 6:30pm 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 

Tuesday 23rd March 6:00pm (Yr 3) 
7:30pm (Yr 4) 

Eucharist Commitment Mass Sunday 25th April 10:30am 

 
Sacrament of Eucharist  
 
 
 

Saturday 15th May 
Sunday 16th May 

Saturday 29th May 
Sunday 30th May 

6:30pm 
10:30am 
6:30pm 

10:30am 

Pentecost Sunday 
Confirmation Commitment Mass 

Sunday 23rd May 
Year 6 candidates to attend 

10:30am 

Sacrament of Confirmation 
 

Sunday 17th October 3pm 

Due to COVID restrictions, all masses held during school time cannot be attended by parents due to density 
limits within the church. 
 
Mrs Lorraine Walker 
Religious Education Leader 

Education in Faith 



 

 
 
 
Welcome back to a new year of teaching and learning! I am very excited to be working as part of the Learning 
and Teaching team, as well as working in Learning Diversity. I know I will come to know all of our students, 
staff and families and how I can support each and every one of you. I look forward to learning peoplesô stories 
and how I can help people grow and flourish. 
 
I am so excited to work with all of our students, and look forward to lots of new and exciting things 2021 has 
to bring!  
 
SWEL Week 
Each year we begin our school year by getting to know our students through ñgetting to know youò activities. 
This helps us build relationships with our students and set up expectations and routines together as a 
community. As part of SWEL week, we also discuss the importance of our school values which are: 

Respect 
Responsibility 

Equality 
Co-operation 

 
Today the children engaged in some fun activities that required them to use these values to achieve success 
in a fun activity session that was organised by Mr Andrew. The sound of laughter was beautiful to see. 
 
Goal Setting Information Night 
One of the ways we work with our parents and students to set out our goals for the year is by holding Goal 
Setting Interviews. In order to keep you all up to date with whatôs happening this year, staff have put together 
an information sheet to update families on all the wonderful teaching and learning students can look forward 
to, along with important information and dates for the new year.  
 
If you have any further questions that have not been answered, please feel free to contact your childôs teacher 
or bring your questions to our Goal Setting Information Night on either Tuesday the 16th February or Thursday 
18th February.  
 
Information on how to book an interview time will be sent out on Monday via the Flexischools App. 
 
If you ever have any questions, my door is always open so please feel free to come and discuss your 
concerns. 
 
Luke Farrelly 
Teaching and Learning Leader 
 
 
 
 
 
After spending a summer holiday with family and friends, some children may feel anxious starting 
school.  This is completely normal and parents do a fantastic job in giving a short and reassuring goodbye 
which encourages independence. Let your child know who will pick them up at the end of the day.  Children 
can get upset if the person picking them up comes late so please let the office know if this is the case. 
 
Keep routines 
Children can get very tired at night because they are doing so many new and exciting things. For this reason 
it helps if you keep routines like bath time, meals and reading routines as regular as possible. Itôs important 
to leave time for your child to play and get a good nightôs sleep each night. 
 
Clubs at Recess and Lunch times 
This year we are going to run óClubsô where children can choose an activity they like and then attend the 
clubs on the designated days. 
 

Teaching and Learning 

 

School Community 

Student Wellbeing 

 

School Community 



 

 
Children are not bound to attend clubs every day and may pick and choose which ones suit them.  They will 
have fun with other children and will show responsibility in taking care of the resources. 
 
Clubs will start next week so this is a great chance to talk to your child about decisions they can 
make.  Your child will find the club of choice outside the Level 3 Link. 
 

CLUBS ROSTER 2021 

CLUB DAY TIME 

Drawing 

 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday Recess 

Lego 

 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday Recess 

Beading 

 

Monday, Thursday and Friday Recess 

Art 

 

Wednesday 
 

Lunchtime 

Choir 

 
 

Wednesday and Thursday Lunchtime 

 
School Values 
We are committed to providing a safe, supportive and inclusive environment for all members of our 
community.  
We have identified the 4 values which underpin everything we do. 
   

  

What we would like parents to do: 
 
Talk about the school values with your children and what they mean for you as parents. Ask the children 
what they have been doing at school related to the values. Support our teachers by using the values as part 
of your interactions with your children. 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child.  The days I am in 
the office are Monday and Thursday. 
 
Lorraine Walker 
Student Wellbeing Leader 



 

 
 
 

Li e i n Fou dat i on 
Wow! What a whirlwind first few days in the 

Foundation classroom.  

The children all walked in with HUGE smiles on 

their faces and have jumped straight into being 

school people!  

We have seen some marvellous independence as 

they learn how to unpack and pack their bags, 

try new things and begin to get to know each 

other on the playground.  

We canôt wait to continue the learning, laughter 

and adventure this year as we watch them take on 

all Foundation has to offer. Have a look at some 

of the big smiles we captured on the first day!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foundation News 

 

School Community 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 

Year 1/2 News  

 

 

School Community 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3/ 4 News 

 

School Community 


